

# West Deptford Soccer Club

## Meeting Minutes

January West Deptford Soccer Club Board Meeting  
Riverwinds Community Center  
Monday, January 29, 2018 at 7:30 PM

---

Meeting started at 7:40pm

Minutes from previous meeting N/A

Correspondence N/A

Treasurers Report N/A

Old Business-See Reports

New Business- See Reports

**Attendees:** Nancy Monte Carlo, Lew Hunter, Mark Ellison, Danielle Roesly, Michael O'Loughlin, Jay Bassett, Hunter Kintzing, Rick Nichols, Pete Schultes, Kerry Petrillo

## REPORTS:

### Board of Directors

**President:** Nancy Monte Carlo:

#### Uniforms:

- Nancy advised that she has quotes from: Greg Pascarella (Angelo's soccer corner), MBM and Play it again sports. Nancy advised that the Adidas kit preferred (youth kit \$76-includes one color jersey, shorts, socks). Rick Nichols advised that once we know cost, he can make a pitch to potential league sponsor. Discussion generated by Pete about how MBM has been to work with and the possibility of continuing with them.

#### Jackets:

- 3 teams won flight in the Fall. United FC is eligible for a team jacket, which is paid for by WD Soccer Club. Motion made by Nancy Monte Carlo to approve invoice of \$922.95. Seconded by Danielle Rousely and approved by board.
- Jay initiated discussion about what teams should be deserving of a jacket based on current by-laws e.g. what happens if a team wins in the Spring. Michael

advised nothing in by-laws re: Spring. Lew suggested team pizza party for flight winners.

#### By-laws

- Michael advised that additions will be read at the next meeting in February. After 30 days the new changes will be adopted. Lew advised there are rules in the by-laws regarding adoption of changes. Michael will supply Secretary Kerry Petrillo with the changes in the by-laws.

#### Township Facebook and Township News:

- Nancy and Jay have access to that account to send out information.

#### Try-outs:

- Jay asked for try-out dates. Nancy advised that based on last year, we will go with April 23-27<sup>th</sup> for 1<sup>st</sup> week and 2<sup>nd</sup> week April 30-May 4.
- Jay suggested charging a try-out fee for the Fall. Discussion re: we usually have players Register first, before try outs. Discussion that this prevented any out of town player from trying out for our club. Under the new proposal, if player accepts the position, the fee will be applied to their registration balance. If they chose not to take the position, they will not be refunded the fee.
- There was also a separate out of town player discussion. Michael advised that the Board can decide to make an exception.
- Motion made by Michael O'Loughlin: to charge \$10 try out fee for Fall 2018 tryouts. Seconded by Rick Nichols and approved by Board. Board Player will have 3 days to accept invitation by Coaches.

**Vice President:** Mark Ellison- no report

**Treasurer:** Hunter Kintzing- no report.

**Registrar:** Michael O'Loughlin:

#### Recreation registration-

- 25 players registered so far. Flyer for recreation registration will go to the schools in this week's Wednesday folder. Michael had 250 registrants in the Fall.
- In-person registration to be held on Friday 2/23 from 7-9 PM & Saturday from 9-11AM. Credit card payments will be accepted. Nancy gave registration information to St. Margaret's and it is already at the National Park Schools.

- 2/28 registration closes.

**Secretary:** Kerry Petrillo

- Nancy asked me to reserve municipal building for monthly board meetings for all of 2018.

## **Directors Reports**

**Boys Director:** Lew Hunter:

- Fines: Had 3 teams incur fines totaling \$75, which was paid by the coaches.
- Boys rankings are not out, but each team has been contacted by a member of the Executive Board to determine where they want to move.
- Bonzi not allowing League to track dropped players.
- Yellow card changes this year?

**Girls Director:** Jay Basset

### Uniforms:

- Jay advised that new Spring players will need uniforms. Nancy advised Jay to get player names, numbers and then get that information to her, so she can contact MBM. She expects parents to be able to split the small quantity fee and they will need to get their order in with MBM ASAP.

### Ratings:

- no surprises. Teams ended up in the flight they wanted/expected. Next SJGSA mandatory meeting is February 20<sup>th</sup>.

**Training Director:** Mark Ellison-no report

**Fall/Spring Micro & Intramural Director:** Rick Nichols: working on sponsorship opportunities. Would like contacts at Nemours.

**Field Coordinator:** Danielle Roesly:

- Jay asked when fields will be open for practice. Danielle advised that President's weekend, fields will be open. Danielle and Nancy discussed goals that may need to be replaced. I advised Danielle that I volunteered to Jay, my and my husband's aid to help remove nets, which was completed Monday. Nets were placed in the storage unit. I advised that a few nets need to be replaced. Jay advised a few of the smaller goals may have cross bar weakness.

- Nancy advised that the Girls HS team could use 2 goals. Jay willing to swap out 2 11v11 goals for smaller goals.

**Tournament Director:** Pete Schultes- no report

**Website Administrator:** Luis Varela- not present

**Meeting ended at 8:45**

**Next General Meeting February 26, 2018 at the Municipal Building**